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Your Ref:  
Our Ref: HER.1121  
 

30 July 2024 
 
Kellie Todman 
Manager – Govt & Industry Relations  
Level 6/240 St Georges Tce Perth WA, 6000  
 
By Email: : planningapprovals@cbh.com.au 
 

Dear Kellie  

Wagyl Kaip and Southern Noongar – Noongar Standard Heritage Agreement 
(NSHA) Activity Notice (AN) – Nyabing Road Widening 
 

We refer to the above-mentioned AN, issued to the South West Aboriginal Land and Sea 
Council (SWALSC) on 25/08/2022.  

AN Response (ANR) under clause 8.3 of the NSHA. 

 Clause Key Statements SWALSC Assessment 
1.  8.3(a), 9.2 Requirement for Survey  As per AN Key Statement (b) – 

Survey is not required 
 
Reasons to support the assessment are: 
 

• The Proponent has committed to engaging monitors to manage any potential risks to 
Aboriginal heritage values 

 
• There is a known Aboriginal cultural heritage site within the Activity Area 

 
 
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic:  

 
a. Prior to the Survey or Monitoring commencement date, all Consultant participants must be 

provided with a hardcopy of the contracted Aboriginal Heritage Service Provider’s health 
and safety policy and procedure, in particular as it relates to COVID-19; 

  
b. The Proponent and/or Aboriginal Heritage Service Provider will ensure that all participants 

adhere to current social distancing directives of government, including during any travel on 
buses or other vehicles arranged by the Proponent or Aboriginal Heritage Service Provider; 

 
c. Make available to all Consultant/Monitor participants with appropriate personal protective 

equipment (PPE). Wearing of PPE will be at the discretion of the participants; 
 
 
Should you wish to discuss or request further information in relation to any aspect of the 
matter, please do not hesitate to contact me at craig.yarran@noongar.org.au or on 9358 7479. 
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Yours sincerely 

 

Craig Yarran 
Heritage Projects Officer 
South West Aboriginal Land & Sea Council 
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